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Thank you, Mr. Chair.

Japan welcomes the holding of 5™ Forum on Business and Human Rights with such large
numbers in attendance. This forum provides a vital opportunity for states, corporations, civil
society and other stakeholders to cooperate on issues relevant to business and human rights.

We are pleased to note that over 25 persons from Japan, primarily from the business sector,
are participating in the forum. This clearly shows the growing awareness in Japan on this issue.

Japan strongly supports the UN Guiding Principles on Business and Human Rights that were
endorsed by consensus at the Human Rights Council. We believe that, the establishment of
the rule of law, particularly at national level, and the steady implementation of the Guiding
Principles, will serve to protect and promote human rights in business practices.

We are committed to the implementation of the Guiding Principles. In this regard, we plan to
formulate our National Action Plan in the coming years, and we have started preliminary
discussion among relevant ministries, including the Ministry of Foreign Affairs, the Ministry of
Justice, the Ministry of Economy, Trade and Industry, and the Ministry of Health, Labour and
Welfare.

In formulating our National Action Plan, we consider it important to listen to the voices of
business and civil society. We aim to reflect those opinions in a well-balanced manner to
promote responsible business activities.

Japan will host the Tokyo Olympics and Paralympics in 2020. The Organizing Committee will
take into full account the impact of its procurement process on environmental issues, as well
as human rights and labour issues. In this connection, the Fundamental Principles for the
Sustainable Sourcing Code were announced in January this year.

We intend to continue to encourage responsible business activities, including through
opportunities such as those presented by the Tokyo Olympic and Paralympic Games.

| thank you.



